## **DISCLAIMER**

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.



U.S. Department of Transportation

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

April 8, 2003

Assemblyman Mark Manendo Nevada State Assembly 401 South Carson Street Carson City, Nevada 89701-4747

Dear Assemblyman Manendo:

Region IX Arizona, California, Hawaii, Nevada, America Samoa, Guam, Mariana Islands 201 Mission Street Suite 2230 San Francisco, California 94105 Tel: 415-744-3089 Fax: 415-744-2532

FAX TRANSMITTAL. FOI pages >

TERIC ANDELORE From Faul Song to be paged of the page of the

This is in response to a request from Eric Andelore of your office, to provide information in support of a .08 BAC Per Se limit for drunk driving offenses.

The federal law enacted by Congress and the President in 2000 established .08 BAC as the national standard and would withhold federal-aid highway funds from States that do not have .08 BAC laws. Beginning in Federal Fiscal Year 2004, on October 1, 2003, this would be an estimated \$2.8 Million dollars withheld from Nevada if such a .08 BAC was not in effect.

From FFY-1998 through FFY-2003, Congress appropriated additional Section 163 Incentive Grant Funds for States with .08 BAC laws. If Nevada's law became effective on July 1, the State could qualify for an additional grant this year, estimated at between \$250,000 and \$500,000 which can be used for anti-drunk driving traffic safety programs.

NHTSA estimates a reduction of six to nine per cent in alcohol-related traffic fatalities under a .08 BAC law, based on experience in other States. In Nevada this would mean 8 to 12 less alcohol-related traffic fatalities per year. NHTSA's study on the Economic Costs of Motor Vehicle Crashes estimates the total societal cost of each traffic fatality to be almost \$1 Million. So a reduction of between 8 and 12 fatalities per year in Nevada would save taxpayers and insurance ratepayers an estimated \$8 to \$12 Million per year in Nevada.

Experience in other States has not shown any significant additional costs to State or local government from implementing a .08 BAC limit, as opposed to the previous .10 BAC limit.

We hope this information is helpful to the Nevada Legislature.

Sincerely,

David Manning, PhD Regional Administrator

People Saving De

People Saving Pe

ASSEMBLY WAYS AND MEANS

DATE: 4-14-03 ROOM: 3/37 EXHIBIT E
SUBMITTED BY: No. Office of Mayer Safety